AIRMAIL

Myoichi Nakagawa, M.D. Department of Internal Medicine Nagoya National Hoapital 4-1-1 San-no-maru Naka-ku Nagoya, JAPAN

Dear Naki,

As you have certainly heard, Dr. Simonson passed away last month from viral pneumonia. I enclose a copy of his obituary which I have sent to Mitsu and Kimura on the possibility that they will be interested in publishing it in Japan. I think a few more copies of the excellent color photographs that you took during your last visit showing Dr. Simonson would be well received here. I think particularly the copy of the assembly in the hall-way at the Campus Union with myself, Nedra, Henry Taylor, Ernst, Viola Schmitt, Otto Schmitt, and yourself would be very nice to have several copies of if this is possible. Of course, I'm mainly interested in sending copies to Sophie Simonson and others included in the picture.

Best regards to you and it was good to see you again.

We all miss Ernst.

Cordially,

Henry Blackburn, M.D.

HB:jp